
 

 

 

                                                                              

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fe 

Volume 31 Number 3     Windmill Fourth Day Group               March 2021 

The wind blows where it wishes, 

and you hear its sound, but you do 

not know where it comes from or 

where it goes.  So it is with 

everyone who is born of the Spirit.  

John 3:8 

GATHERING SCHEDULE   

Board Meeting      6:00 P.M. 

Fellowship             6:30 P.M. 

Worship                 7:30 P.M.    

 

March 18,            UMC 

Three Rivers  

April 22,               UMC 

Beeville                                  

 

Adrienne Zermeno 

Community      

Spiritual       

Director 

Grace and peace beloveds, 
 
Remember the prayer to the 
Holy Spirit from your walk?  
 
Come, Holy Spirit, fill the 
hearts of Your faithful and 
kindle in us the fire of Your 
love.  Send forth Your Spirit 
and we shall be created.  And 
You shall renew the face of 
the earth. O, God, Who by 
the light of the Holy Spirit did 
instruct the hearts of the 
faithful, grant that by the 
same Holy Spirit we may be 
truly wise and ever enjoy 
Your consolations. Through 
Christ our Lord. Amen 

I encourage you to add this 
prayer to your daily prayer 
routine for the next six weeks 
until the men’s walk. Set a 
reminder/alarm in your phone to 
pray with Emmaus brother and 
sisters at either 7:00 am or 
7:00pm. 

7:00 am or 7:00pm. Think about 
the prevenient grace that goes 
before a walk breaking into 
hardened or dusty hearts.  Pray 
this prayer over the pilgrims, 
their sponsors, and the families 
they leave behind.  Pray this 
prayer over the inside and 
outside teams.  

 

 See Adrienne Page 2 

 

 Danny Denson 

Community 

Lay Director 

 

Wow, Is It That Time 
Again 

 
2 Thessalonians 1:3-5 

 
3 We ought always to thank 
God for you, brothers and 
sisters,[a] and rightly so, 
because your faith is growing 
more and more, and the love 
all of you have for one 
another is 
increasing. 4 Therefore, among 
God’s churches we 
boast about your 
perseverance and faith in all 
the persecutions and trials 
you are enduring. 
5 All this is evidence that 
God’s judgment is right, and 
as a result you will be 
counted worthy of the 
kingdom of God, for which 
you are suffering. 
 
When asked if I had my article 
ready, I responded with “I just 
gave you one”. That was for last 
month was the reply. I thought 
to myself another month has 
passed again. Wow that was 
quick. I was then reminded that 
the Breeze is late going out 
again because my article is late. 
I thought to myself, then why 
am I doing this. 

 
See Danny Page 2 

 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=2%20Thessalonians%201%3A3%2D5&version=NIV#fen-NIV-29653a


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you will give a  

Fourth Day Talk 

at a gathering,  

 Contact: Danny Denson 

danny@densonlls.com 

830-299-9661 

 

 

Adrienne continued from page 1 
 

 Pray this prayer over our entire Windmill Emmaus community. Pray this prayer over those signing up for agape and 
the prayer vigil (remember we need you to be a part on both of those). Pray this prayer over someone who was 
meaningful to you on your walk. Pray this prayer over your fourth day group (or maybe even the one God’s asking 
you to form). Pray this prayer over yourself that you can continue to burn with a passion for God’s love.  
. 
 
As you read this newsletter make a plan for how you are going to help participate in this grace and support 
the next walk. Contact me at azermeno@riotx.org or 512-566-2570 to sign up for the prayer vigils. 
Contact Waylon Ford to sign up for agape for the men’s walk, April 15-18, 2021. Contact Glenda Martin to 
sign up for agape for the women’s walk, October 7-10, 2021. 
 
Together we can fill our space, time, lives and walks with God’s grace. 

 
De Colores!   
Pastor Adrienne 
Windmill Emmaus Spiritual Director 

Danny continued from page 

 
Why continue? Why don’t I just let someone else do this? A simple answer came to me in 2 Thessalonians 1:3 because of the 
love that I have for my Emmaus brothers and sisters. We must persevere all of our 4th days.  

We need to remind ourselves and others that God is always right. We need to remember that our suffering on Earth is just 
preparation for the Glory awaiting us in Heaven. Let us be counted worthy of the Kingdom of God. Let the world know that 
we are Christians by our Love.  

We will be gathering on March 18th at the Three Rivers United Methodist Church. This gathering will be team consecration for 

the men of Walk #70. We are in need of a couple of important things for Walk #70, pilgrims, prayer vigils and agape. April 15 th 

will soon be here so let’s help make Walk #70 the Best Walk Ever for the Pilgrims that God has selected for this Walk. 

De Colores!!!   
Danny 
 

Prayer Requests 

 

Walk # 70  Pilgrims   Walk #71   
     

  

mailto:danny@densonlls.com
mailto:azermeno@riotx.org
tel:+15125662570


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Susan Warner            

Lay Director              

Walk # 71            

October   2021 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Greetings: My Dear Windmill Emmaus Brothers and Sisters 

Usually at the beginning of the month, the Lord lays something on my heart to share 

with you all. I have been kind of at a loss for words, lately. I would like to thank all 

of you who answered my plea for prayers from Jan. 3rd to Feb. 25th for our dear sister 

in Christ, Marla Scott.  You cannot even imagine how much your prayers meant to 

both of us and how much they carried us through this trying time! Please remember 

to hug your loved ones a little tighter and make sure they all know that you love 

them! 

Please search your heart on how you will be able to help with Walk #70 and #71. Of 

course, many things will have to be different, but because of the pandemic, we may need 

even more help than usual! Please consider signing up on the prayer vigil that is located on 

the Windmill Emmaus Facebook Page.  As you know, the Walk cannot begin until the 

prayer vigil is complete.  Please sign up to bring golf carts, other agape, and food agape. 

Please consider sponsoring a pilgrim. It may be too late for Walk #70, but it is not too late 

for Walk # 71. 

 

Todd Fuller          

Lay Director     

Walk  #70 

April, 2021 

 

 

God Day Windmill Emmaus, 

The walk is 43 days away, as I write this.  I am excited to be a part of this spiritually 
uplifting event, we call the Walk to Emmaus.  We still have room for more Pilgrims!  I have 
a number of people that have told me they have pilgrims; however, I need applications in 
hand.  Please if you have those available send them to me as soon as possible. 

The team meetings have been stellar!  Our next meeting will include inside and outside at 
Beeville First United Methodist Church on March 27th.  This will be the last meeting before 
the walk.  I hope to see all of our team members there for a fabulous team meeting.  We 
will have 5 talks that day for inside team and Agape to make for outside 
team.  Additionally, team consecration will be in Three Rivers at FUMC on March 18th, 
which is our next gathering.  It will be an awesome gathering with great fellowship.  BE 
THERE! 

I would like to close with one of my favorite scriptures, Philippians 4:13. “I can do all things 
through Christ who strengthens me.”  May each one of you have a blessed March! 

 

 

 

De Colores 

 Todd Fuller 

 



 

Please pray for Todd Fuller and I as God has called us to be leaders on these walks and you all have put your trust 

in our ability to do so. Please pray for all the team members who have made commitments to serve on the Clergy, 

Inside, Outside, and Music teams. Most importantly, please pray for all the pilgrims whom God is calling on these 

Walks and that they will experience God’s love through everything that is said and done. 

Please try your best to make it to the next Gathering on March 18, 2021 @ Three Rivers UMC. The Board meeting 

will be at 6:00 p.m. and Worship will begin @ 7:00 p.m. This Gathering will include Team Consecration. We hope 

to see everyone there! Blessings, my dear brothers and sisters in Christ!  

 

De Colores,  

Susan “Doc” Warner 

Lay Director Walk # 71 

 500 South Hillside Drive # 2101 

Beeville, TX. 78102 

 361-877-9880 

drsusanwarner@yahoo.com 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

FIRST UNITED 

METHODIST CHURCH  

106 E. CLEVELAND ST.     

BEEVILLE, TEXAS 

78102 

WINDMILL EMMAUS COMMUNITY  

BOARD MEMBERS  2021 

Danny Denson        (Community Lay Director)  

                                    (Assistant Community Lay Director) 

Leanne Fox                 (Secretary) 
Tricia Denson             (Treasurer) 

Tanya Morgan            (Community Board Rep)             

Adrienne Zermeno      (Community Spiritual Director)                                                

        (Assistant Spiritual Director) 

Don Taylor                  (Assistant Spiritual Director) 

Dean Fleming              (Assistant Spiritual Director) 

Susan Warner 

Christi Morgan     

Ralph McMullen        

Tenee Renard         

        

Jessica Kuehlem         

Regina Terry  

Candy Fuller          

  

To receive the Breeze via email send your email address to windmillprayers@gmail.com and The Denson’s will 

send the Breeze to your email address. 

Windmill Emmaus Financial Report 

General Operating Fund           $ 24,258.51 

Scholarship Fund            $   3,643.50 

Total Funds Available            $ 20,615.01 

Gathering attendance                               

 

 If you are unable to attend monthly gatherings but 

would like to contribute to the financial needs of 

your Windmill Emmaus Community, donations can 

be sent to Tricia Denson (treasurer), P. O. Box 26, 

Beeville, Texas 78104. 

 

  

mailto:windmillprayers@gmail.com

